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April 7, 2005

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the Collective Bargaining Agreement between King County and the International Federation of Professional and Technical Engineers, Local 17 (Supervisors) for the period covering January 1, 2005 through December 31, 2007.  The current collective bargaining agreement expired on June 30, 2003.  This agreement covers 38 employees in the Departments of Transportation and Natural Resources and Parks.

The members of this bargaining unit supervise employees engaged in a number of County operations.  Employees in the Solid Waste Division supervise employees working at the landfill and transfer stations along with employees responsible for the transportation of garbage between the facilities.  Road Services Division employees supervise employees doing road construction and maintenance.  Employees in the Fleet Division supervise employees responsible for the repair and maintenance of county vehicles.  Supervisors at the Airport Division supervise employees who maintain the airport.  Finally, supervisors in the Parks Division supervise the employees who maintain parks and related facilities.

This agreement provides for cost of living adjustments (COLA) for 2004 of 2.03% and 2.19% for 2005 to compensate employees for standard adjustments received by other county employees since the contract expired.  These COLA adjustments, along with the ones for 2006 and 2007, follow the standard county formula of adjusting wages rates based on ninety percent of the CPI-W, U.S.  All Cities, based on September to September, with a maximum of six percent and a minimum of two percent.  In addition, the contract clarifies language to reduce ambiguity.

This agreement is a product of good-faith collective bargaining between King County and the union.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Nancy Buonanno Grennan, Labor Relations Manager, at (206) 296-8566 at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff

 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Mike Alvine, Lead Staff, LOT Committee




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Anita Whitfield, Human Resources Division Director, DES


Nancy Buonanno Grennan, Labor Relations Manager, DES
